
   
    

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF LICENSE COMMISSIONERS 
OF CECIL COUNTY 

  

The Board of License Commissioners of Cecil County met in a regular session at the County Administrative Building, 
Conference Room, 200 Chesapeake Boulevard, Elk Room, Elkton, MD on Wednesday, June 25, 2014 at 9:15 A.M. 

 
PRESENT:        Tim Snelling, Chairman 

                        Carrie Taylor, Commissioner 
                        John Eller, Commissioner 
                        H. Norman Wilson, Jr., Esquire  
                        Earl R. Bradford, Chief Alcohol Beverage Inspector 

  

Robin Coyle, Administrative Assistant was excused. 

  

REQUEST FOR OUTDOOR SALES 
Eugene Howell, Commander; Lester Rhoades, Sr. Vice Commander; Eric J. Strickler, Quartermaster; T/A 
Cecil County Memorial VFW Post No. 6027, V.F.W., 815 Turkey Point Rd., Box 89, North East, MD 21901 

Stanley Bensley the current Commander from the VFW appeared before the Board; he presented a letter 
dated June 24, 2014 that requested outdoor sales for events, stating they will have a DJ until dark.  
Commissioner Taylor made a motion with the deletion of Friday nights from the letter to approve the request 
for outdoor sales with a 30-day trial period; Commissioner Eller seconded that motion and the Board 
unanimously voted to approve the request for outdoor sales with the 30-day trial period. 

REQUEST FOR OUTDOOR SEATING/ CONSUMPTION 

Anthony Covatta, Ryan Tice; Covatta Restaurants, LLC, T/A Black Pearl Surf & Turf Grill, 2 S. Main Street, 
North East, MD 21901 

Anthony Covatta appeared before the Board to request outdoor seating and consumption of alcohol.  He 
stated he would like to place six 4-top tables outdoors with wait staff service only, there is no room for an 
expansion.  Commissioner Eller made a motion to approve the request for outdoor seating and consumption 
with a 30-day trial period; Commissioner Taylor seconded that motion and the Board unanimously voted to 
approve the request for outdoor seating and consumption with the 30-day trial period. 

APPLICATION FOR RECLASSIFICATION 
Application received from Angel Granado, Sr., Owner; Po-Boys Restaurant, LLC, T/A Po-Boys Restaurant, 
801 East Pulaski Highway, Space 127, Elkton, MD 21921 for reclassification of Class "B" Beer Alcoholic 
Beverage License to Class "B" Beer, Wine & Liquor Alcoholic Beverage License.  

Angel Granado appeared before the Board; he was duly sworn.  Mr. Wilson read the public notice which 
appeared on dates of June 11 and 18, 2014.  The fully executed application packet with proper fees included: 
signatures of 10 registered voters and property owners in District 3.  Commissioner Eller made a motion to 
approve the reclassification; Commissioner Taylor seconded that motion and the Board unanimously voted 
to approve the reclassification. 

APPLICATION FOR TRANSFER 



Application received from Scott Millar, Vice President; Barbara McGuirk-Millar, President; Ellen H. Cochrane, 
Resident Agent; Pleasant Farms at Worsell Manor, T/A The Commodore Jacob Jones Inn, 5667 Augustine 
Herman Highway, Cecilton, MD 21913 for transfer of Class "B Beer, Wine & Liquor Alcoholic Beverage 
License from Patricia Bailey, President; James J. Ladwig, Vice President; Garret H. Bell, Secretary; 
Anchorage Bed and Breakfast of Cecil County, LLC, T/A The Anchorage, 5667 Augustine Herman Highway, 
Cecilton, MD 21913 

Barbara and Scott Millar appeared before the Board; they were duly sworn.  Mr. Wilson read the public notice 
which appeared on dates of June 11 and 18, 2014.  The fully executed application packet with proper fees 
included: signatures of 10 registered voters and property owners in District 1.  It was clarified that Barbara 
owns 51% and Scott 49%.  Commissioner Taylor made a motion to approve the transfer conditioned upon 
settlement occurring; Commissioner Eller seconded that motion and the Board unanimously voted to 
approve the transfer conditioned upon settlement occurring.   

General Business 

·                    Approve Minutes  

·                    Catering Events 

·                    Specials 

Old Business 

New Business 

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned. 

BY:  

                                                                                                 

Tim Snelling, Chairman 

  

ATTEST: 

                                                                                                 

Robin S. Coyle, Administrative Assistant 

  

  

 


